























South Brunswick Township, Middlesex County

The area considered for new PRC-2 land uses are adjacent to lands zoned for light
industrial use in South Brunswick. These lands in Monroe consist of about 172 acres of
which a portion fronts along CR 535 that is shared with South Brunswick. Since these
lands are substantial in size, they can easily accommodate the required landscaped
buffers that will screen and protect an age-restricted development from the light
industrial lands across the county highway. The recommended PRC-2 lands will provide
a transition from the light industrial lands to the existing lower-density residential
developments that lie to the east and southeast of the subject lands in Monroe. The
recommended land use change will be compatible with the light industrial uses in
neighboring South Brunswick.

Middlesex County

Middlesex County prepared the Middlesex County Growth Management Strategy Report
that identified, under its Phase |, the need to provide infrastructure in the form of
sanitary sewers and roads to accommodate existing and future development in Monroe
Township. The recommendations for the northwestern portion of Monroe Township
consider the extension of infrastructure to support the planned age-restricted housing
development.

New Jersey State Development and Redevelopment Plan

The State Planning Commission adopted the current New Jersey State Development and
Redevelopment Plan (SDRP) in 2001. Most of Monroe Township is designated Planning
Area 2 Suburban (PA2), which coincides with the areas of the community planned for
development that will be served by public sanitary sewers and water lines. Smaller areas
in the northern portion of Monroe are designated Planning Area 1 Metropolitan (PA1)
that is planned for more intensive, compact development. PA1 coincides Monroe’s
zoning districts for more compact development (R-7.5 and R-5 Residential and NC
Neighborhood Commercial), which are served by sanitary sewers and water lines. The
area subject to the recommendations to expand the senior housing zone is located
within PA2, which contemplates more intensive development.

The southern-central portion of Monroe is designated Planning Area 4 Rural (PA4),
which coincides with the rural residential areas (RR-FLP Rural Residential-Farmland
Preservation).

The area along Manalapan Brook is designated Planning Area 5 Environmentally
Sensitive, which coincides with the FHC Flood Hazard Conservation district in Monroe.

A new SDRP is long overdue. As of writing this master plan it is uncertain whether the
State Planning Commission will adopt a new SDRP soon. Monroe Township must be
vigilant in ensuring that any changes to the SDRP advance the Township’s master plan.










































